
Green town Town Council Meeting

NOVEMBER 19,2024 6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Craig Standish, Debra Everling, Mark Lantz, James Skinner,
Clerk Teresa Duke

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (10/15/24) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mrs. Everling. Motion was seconded by Mr. Skinner. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for October lb'*' - November 19''^ were
$199,655.26. Water Fund was $50,373.14. The Wastewater Fund totaled $79,871.87. The
Stormwater Fund was $19,387.88. The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and
Payroll Check registers for payroll ending 10/25/24 & 11/10/24 in caucus prior to Town Council
meeting. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept. Motion was made by Mr. Skinner. Motion
was seconded by Mr. Lantz. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney - Second Reading of Salary Ordinance 2024-7. Town of Greentown
Personnel and Employee Benefits Policies for 2025. Nuisance Abatement Updates on 119-
121 North Meridian & 624 W. Payton Street: Mr. Deyoe read the second reading of
Ordinance 2024-7, An Ordinance Amending Ordinance 2023-5 The Salaries of the Town
Council, Clerk Treasurer, Town Employees, Plan Commission, and the Board of Appeals for the
Town of Greentown. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to approve Ordinance 2024-7. Motion
was made by Mr. Lantz. Motion was seconded by Mr. Standish. Motion carried.

Mr. Deyoe read the Town of Greentown Personnel and Employee Benefits Policies for 2025.
Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to approve the Town of Greentown Personnel and Employee
Benefits Policies for 2025. Motion was made by Mrs. Everling. Motion was seconded by Mr.
Skinner. Motion carried.

Mr. Peelle gave an update on 624 W. Payton Street, Mr. Barton has retained Counsel with
Attomey Dan May, so this matter with unpaid fines will now start to litigate.

Mr. Peelle informed the Council regarding the status of 119-121 N. Meridian Street, that Mr.
Hinesley's Attomey, T.J. Rethlake asked for an extension on the Remediation Schedule. Mr.
Skinner made a motion to proceed vsdth the process to start implanting fines on 119-121 N.
Meridian Street. Mr. Hinesley came into the meeting at this point to give an update on 119-121
N. Meridian Street. Mr. Hinesley informed the Council that he is still waiting for the windows to
come in. The Council asked Mr. Hinesley several questions regarding when his building would
be secured. After discussion, the Council withdrew the motion from Mr. Skinner and Mr.
Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the request of Attomey T. J. Rethlake to extend the














